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2000 Second Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT MESSAGE:

Well, the weather is beginning to break and training is winding into full gear.  I hope by now everyone is getting out and enjoying this lovely Spring rainy weather.  Our Spring Test was a success and now it’s time to turn our attention to the Fall Test.  I will be soliciting for help from the membership this year, as I am your acting test chairman.  Please do your part to try and help the club out by participating with field support if you can.  

I am going to keep this short simply because of the volume of the rest of this newsletter.  I hope your training is going well and that everyone had a happy Easter.








God Bless and Good Training.

Jeff

2000 NPRC OFFICERS

President:
Jeff Riebling

717-630-9422

 Board of Directors

V-President:
Lloyd Ingerson
717-529-4083



Secretary:
Karen Johnston
717-444-3691

Pam Wise
 717-394-8452

Treasurer:
Tom Johnston

717-444-3691

Robert Patton
 717-528-8108*

Training:
Frank Plewa

717-334-7135

Carol Lewis
 301-384-5969

Bird Steward:
Dennis Weibley
717-266-3963

Brad Graffius
 717-308-2771*    Newsletter:  
Larry Housman
410-837-5873                       


email:  housmanconstruction@erols.com
*note new numbers for Robert & Brad
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SPRING FIELD TEST BIG SUCCESS

Almost 40 dogs ran a total of over 60 legs at our Quad Started Field Test held April 1st and 2nd, making the weekend a rousing success for both participants and the club.  The weather was cooperative, and all four tests proceeded smoothly, with quite positive feedback from handlers (see thank you letter from handler Laurie Clark reproduced elsewhere).  The only real problems that marred an otherwise perfect test were 1) the field secretary’s inability to pronounce the names of several dogs, despite numerous efforts to do so at each awards ceremony,  and 2) the rogue animal rights group that somehow sneaked in and bent the barrels of one of our flyer station’s guns, which resulted in a marked increase in the life expectancy of some of our mallards.

Thanks to all who helped out, including our judges, test committee, and everyone who showed up to throw birds, marshall, gun, or whatever.  A special thanks to Vicki Pepper and Scott Nelson, who selflessly gave up a Saturday night in February to help collate, stamp and mail over 350 test premiums, and also the dedicated crew that took charge of locating and relocating the “spot-a-pot”!

I would also like to extend kudos to Bill Kaufell, who not once, but TWICE, caught escaping mallards ON THE FLY, and thereby gave our gunners an opportunity to try again (and again).  Rumors that the mallards were actually love starved and seeking to bond with Bill in the Biblical sense are, I am sure, untrue, or at worst, greatly exaggerated.

From a financial perspective, the club cleared almost $800 on the weekend, which will go a long way towards offsetting the costs associated with maintaining our other programs.

[image: image2.jpg]



                                     Gene Byrd and Jeff Riebling judge a Started II water retrieve on Saturday
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“OUR” CLUB

Over the past few months I have had discussions with a number of you concerning the state of our little club.  Some believe there are problems and things are going down hill.  On the contrary, I think we have just reached one of those plateaus every organization does.  We are not falling or climbing, just leveling out.  

Furthermore, we’re just coming out of winter and most of us have had snow up to our butts preventing very many training opportunities.  Some of us were still hunting geese until mid February, or have other projects at home or work keeping us busy.  All of this could suggest to some that the poor attendance at our late winter training sessions reflects a problem in the organization.  All in all, I do not think there is a problem in that area but some other things are starting to bother me.

I believe members need to step up their participation and exhibit some leadership.  Before anyone takes that as a shot at our current officers and board, think again.  What I mean is that the rank and file needs to step up and voluntarily help to meet the objectives of this club by taking a little responsibility upon themselves.  Speaking of club objectives, how many of you know what they are?

As many of you know this club was formed in 1992.  Six people met at the Isaac Walton League Grounds in York County to form a group that is now the Northern Piedmont Retriever Club.  This group eventually developed a constitution and by-laws, which govern the operation of this club.  While only a few remain active in the club, the objectives are still in effect and must be met.  Below is a list of those objectives and how NPRC currently attempts to satisfy them annually.  

1. To educate handlers, owners and the general public and to encourage and promote quality in the breeding and field testing of purebred hunting retrievers and to do all possible to bring their natural abilities to perfection.  

2. To do all in its power to protect and advance the interests of hunting retrievers through education and by encouraging sportsmanlike participation at field tests. 

3. To conduct approved and licensed field tests for hunting retrievers. 

4. To educate handlers, owners and the public at large in the use and training of hunting retrievers  

5. To promote and educate the use and training of hunting retrievers as conservation tools for the sound management and use of all of our wildlife resources.

NPRC satisfies these objectives through our participation in local demonstrations at events such as the York Outdoor Show, five county sponsored Youth Outdoor Days, Earth Day Celebration at Codorus State Park, and the Middle Creek Waterfowl Celebration.

NPRC holds monthly training sessions at various sites in south central Pennsylvania to allow members to gather together to ex- change information on all subjects relating to dogs and training.  The original intent of the sessions was to provide members and their dogs an opportunity to incorporate fresh birds into both basic and more difficult training scenarios.  This was very important to the original members who did not have the knowledge, opportunity or manpower to use birds or set up advanced scenarios. 

NPRC also sponsors and hosts at least two annual field testing events approved and sanctioned by the North American Retriever Association (NAHRA).  In addition, members are encouraged to attend other events hosted by other NAHRA clubs and hunt test events held under the rules of the American Kennel Club (AKC).

NPRC promotes an annual conservation workday at State Game Lands #249 in Adams County to satisfy its objective to promote conservation and sound management of wildlife resources.

I challenge everyone to take a hard look at these objectives and ask yourselves if you feel you do enough to help the club reach its objectives.  At this point, let me revisit what I said about stepping up participation and leadership.  

Just paying your annual dues and monthly bird fees is a necessity but the reality is that is not what this club needs from you.  Participation and leadership are.  Right now there is a core unit of about 10 people who do all of the big things to make this club 

operate.  At last count, I believe we have 50 members or so.  The unfortunate reality of this is that most clubs are like this and the same folks will continue to do everything, until something better comes along.  Also, there are those who want to belong but will not step up unless drafted and are content in knowing that if you don’t step up, the same others will.  
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“OUR” CLUB (continued)

Now many of you are thinking that you come to the training sessions and tests and you do all the little things like shooting and pitching birds.  I’m not belittling those roles because they are important and necessary to pull an event off.  But how about really doing something wild and chairing or organizing an event?  You take a turn at drafting the help!  How about serving on the board?  You will find that many of these things will be easy because the template for doing the task has already been created.  It’s just a matter of following through!

There are small tasks that you could do to take some responsibility like collecting the money at a training session, volunteering as a gun captain at a test or setting up a training scenario.  I could go on and on.  The point is folks, lend a hand and take some responsibility if you want to be a member of this club.  Okay, I’m all ears!  Thanks.

Frank Plewa

P.S.  I’m asking everyone to try and make it to the next training session.  We would like to try a new strategy in how we set up.  The past problem  for trying new things has been that we never know if you are coming because you show up late.  There is no reason that everyone cannot make it on time if not a few minutes early.  It would sure help setting up!
NEW MEMBERS – WELCOME!!

Joseph Lescisko, 8 Lynch Drive, Route 7, Lebanon, PA  17042
717-273-5964

James Key, 341 Shady Lane, Hummelstown, PA,  17036      
717-520-0649

Gregory Zapcic, 1439 Latimore Valley Road, York Springs, PA, 17372     717-528-4358

Mike & Patricia George, 318 Boeing Court, Abingdon, MD, 21009

Updates:
Jeff Riebling, 17 O’Neill Avenue, Hanover, PA, 17331
717-630-9422              Robert Patton,  717-528-8108



Dennis & Sherry Weibley      email: Cheryla@aol.com


        Brad Graffius,   717-308-2771

NEW CLUB AWARDS PROGRAM

To update you on the status of this program, we had a number of very attractive goose bands made up, in different colors, to use as members-only awards, to recognize members and their dogs that qualify at various AKC, UKC and NAHRA test levels.  Unfortunately, when they arrived from the manufacturer, we quickly realized that their interpretation of “very attractive” and ours was somewhat different. 

So, we have returned them to be replaced, hopefully in the near future.  In the meantime, please contact Karen Johnston and let her know your previous qualifications if you have not already done so.  We need all new WR, MHR and GMHR titles for NAHRA and SH and MH titles for AKC for the year 1999 to the present.   Our deadline is May 15, 2000 in order to have awards ready for the July picnic, and you should mail info to Karen (RR#2, Box 812, Liverpool, PA 17045) or email (kjohnston@skellyloy.com).  No phone messages (machine is not recording correctly).  Please don’t assume that Karen knows about your titles;  send them again even if you think she already has the info.  We need the dog's full name, call name, title(s) earned, and owner(s).
 

WAY-TO-GO

Ken Klahr and Hunter*

2 Senior Legs at Heritage Retriever Club, South Carolina in February





2 Senior Legs at Big Elkin Creek Retriever Club, North Carolina, in March





1 Senior Leg at Hudson Highlands Retriever Club, New York, in April





MHR Title!!!

Frank Plewa and Trouble

1 Senior Leg at Hudson Highlands Retriever Club, New York, in April





2 Senior Legs at Navesink River Retriever Club, New Jersey, in April

Frank Plewa and Magic

1 Senior Leg at Hudson Highlands Retriever Club, New York, in April





2 Senior Legs at Navesink River Retriever Club, New Jersey, in April

Frank Plewa and Gadget

1 Senior Leg at Hudson Highlands Retriever Club, New York, in April





MHR Title!!!
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Larry Housman and Nils

1 Intermediate Leg at Three Rivers Retriever Club, Virginia in March





1 Intermediate Leg at Rappahannock Retriever Club, Virginia in March

Karen Johnston and Maggie
2 Started Legs at the NPRC Spring Test

Sherry Weibley and Moose

2 Started Legs at the NPRC Spring Test - SR Title!!!
Robin Mongold and Mick

2 Started Legs at the NPRC Spring Test

Mike Ward and Tucker

1 Started Leg at the NPRC Spring Test

Phillip Smith and Winston

3 Started Legs at the NPRC Spring Test - SR Title!!!

Cheryl Nadeau and Remy

3 Started Legs at the NPRC Spring Test - SR Title!!!
James Key and Roc

2 Started Legs at the NPRC Spring Test

Remember – please let Larry know of your and your dog’s success. 

*Hunter will be conducting a “dogs only” seminar on “How to Make Your Handler Look Like a Star!” sometime in June.  The exact date will be publicized as soon as Ken firms up his commitment to head up to Wisconsin to act as technical advisor on the new Lardy tape.
SPONSORS

Thanks to all our sponsors:  Michael & Janet Billups, 7 Franklin Valley Circle, Reisterstown, MD 21136
RETRIEVER TRAINING AND THE INTERNET – An Update

Why the Dog Can't Use Computers

#10.  He's distracted by cats chasing his mouse.

  #9.  SIT and STAY were hard enough; CUT and PASTE are out of the question.

  #8.  Saliva-coated floppy disks refuse to work.

  #7.  Three words: carpal paw syndrome.

  #6.  Involuntary tail wagging is a dead give-away that he's browsing www.purina.com instead of working.

  #5.  The fire hydrant icon is simply too frustrating.

  #4.  He can't help attacking the screen when he hears "You've Got Mail".

  #3.  It's too messy to "mark" every Web site he visits.

  #2.  The FETCH command isn't available on all platforms.

  #1.  He can't stick his head out of Windows 98.
LETTER FROM SPRING TEST HANDLER LAURIE CLARK TO ALL NPRC MEMBERS

I wanted to write to thank you for running such a great test last weekend.  This was my first experience as a handler, and thanks to your people, it was a very positive and encouraging one.  The events ran smoothly in a fun, relaxed atmosphere (Even though I was tied up in knots.)

Although I qualified in only one test, it was still a very enjoyable weekend.  The judges were fair, set up great tests for the level of the dogs. Also, they provided lots of encouragement and tips after the tests.  It is refreshing to see a club and a group of judges who are dedicated and willing to take the time to promote the sport and help the newcomers along.  I didn’t see any negativity from the judges even when addressing a problem.  It was all done in a manner to help us improve.

I only wish I had a club like yours near me.  Again, thank you very much for such a great first experience!!

Sincerely,

Laurie Clark (and Libby)
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UPCOMING EVENTS

May 14th – Training Session - Adams County.  8:00 AM 

May 28th - Training Session –Cumberland County (note change from original date of June 11th) 8:00 AM.    

June 3rd -   Demonstration – Lancaster County Youth Day, Lancaster County Farmer-Sportsman Association near Quarryville. Please contact Lloyd Ingerson at 717-529-4083 if you can help out.

June 10th -    Demonstration – Youth Outdoor Day, Antietum Sportsman’s, Franklin County.  Contact Tom Johnston at  717-444-3691 if you can help out.

June 11th -    No training session – moved to May 28th.

July 8th -       Club Picnic – Starview Sportsman’s Property, York County

August 27th – Training Session –Cumberland County 8:00 AM

Sept. 8th –    Demonstration – Kinsey’s, Mt. Joy.  6:30 PM. Contact Tom Johnston if you can help out.

Sept. 17th –  Demonstration – Middle Creek Waterfowl Festival

